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This is an EXTERNAL EMAIL. STOP. THINK before you CLICK links or OPEN attachments.

Good morning and to whom this may concern.
 
I am writing in opposition of the planned development in Northeast Thatcham.
 
As a resident of Chapel Row, I am extremely concerned about the increase in the volume of
traffic that would be generated along the Avenue and down Hatch lane, with commuters seeking
ways to the A4 and onwards.
 
The traffic is already heavy in this area.
 
The traffic is generating a situation where children are walking to their school buses, with no
street paths or streetlights, so walking in the road with their torches. Combining this with an
increase of commuters rushing to work in their cars. Is a very clear accident waiting to happen.
Which will result in a child being seriously injured or killed.
 
The proposed extra houses would see more commuters seeking a route to the A4 via Hatch
Lane, and thus increasing the probably of this accident happening.
 
For this reason, I don’t think the council should support this development.
 
Thank you for reading and adding my concerned voice to the consultation.
 
Best regards, Gary Garnett




